
Dear Pastor & Praying Friends:
 
Since we are still in the beginning of the new year, we would like to once again say,”Happy New Year” to 
you, our prayer partners and co-laborers. Thank you for being faithful in praying and supporting our family 
and the Lord's ministry that we have here in the islands.
 
Last week, on January 14, 2012, we had our first youth rally for the new year. There were Over 175 teens 
attended the rally. Evangelist Ron Comfort from America was supposed to preach for me. He was late 
coming to Pohnpei, so I ended up preaching to the young people. The rally was a blessing; we saw souls 
saved, and many of our teens rededicated their lives to Jesus Christ.
 
We will  be having revival meetings this week (January 15-19th) at U Ambassador Baptist Church. Our 
church (Capital  Hill Baptist) choir will be singing on Monday night at the revival. Our church folks will be 
there on Monday night and all through out the week. Please pray for safe driving for our people to and 
from U Ambassador Baptist Church. Pohnpei is one of the places in the world that has high rain fall. It 
rains a lot here. When it rains, the roads are sometimes very dangerous.
 
My son, Roland Padock, was hospitalized last Sunday (January 15th). His appendix was inflamed, so the 
doctors surgically removed it 4 hours after he was admitted to the hospital. Roland is still at the hospital. 
Please pray for his recovery.
 
One great need for our church this new year is to get another vehicle. We are extending our bus ministry, 
and will need a vehicle to be used for this purpose in addition to my flatbed truck. There are people living 
within 3-10 miles from our church that want to attend our church services, but are not able due to lack of 
transportation. Please pray with us for this need. We would like to purchase a 15 passenger van.  We 
have set up a special account for this need. We don't know how long it take us to be able to purchase the 
vehicle. It all depends on how fast the money is coming in.
 
We want to get a used van that will cost at least $5,000.00
 
Thank you for praying and supporting our ministry. May God bless you richly in Christ Jesus our Lord.
 

Sonny Padock
Pastor, Capital Hill Baptist Church
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